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FOREST PARK SOCIAL CLUB
By Delores Holmes 

Our season of enjoying the sun, warm temperatures 
and friendships with everyone in the park is winding 
down. There were lots of activities plus three new ones 
implemented this past season. It was great to see all the 
participation. Soon all “snow birds” of Forest Park will be 
leaving for their northern homes. The Social Club hopes 
that you participated in all the different events that we 
had in our park. We already have new ideas for different 
activities and events for next season that we want to apply.

Social Club Board wants to extend a huge THANK 
YOU to everyone who helped put on any event, card game 
or sport activity this past season. It took the commitment 
of many many people to keep the park full of active and 
enjoyable activities.  

If you are traveling away from here, have a safe journey. 
Enjoy the summer days to come in your home town; as 
always we look forward to seeing you next season. We 
wish you a healthy, happy and safe summer.

SNOW BIRD TIP...
PLEASE – CHANGE YOUR BATTERIES  in your 

thermostat, humidistat and smoke detectors or anywhere 
you need to have use of the appliance during the summer 
months. It is a terrible experience to have to come back to 
your home full of mold everywhere.  

HELPFUL HINTS…..     
Our volunteers work hard to make the Events enjoyable. 

They could use your help 
to keep lines moving by 
bringing small bills ($5 or 
$10) to pay for functions. Thank you for helping.

ICE CREAM SOCIAL
By Pat Schuren 

Come to the Club House on April 6th at 7:00 p.m. and 
enjoy an ice cream sundae with your choice of toppings 

and be entertained by Chris Brettschneider and Bob Price 
playing some lively music on accordion and banjo.  The 
price for the fun evening is only $5.00.

OLD FASHION DANCE PARTY
By Social Club

On Saturday April 1st 7:00-10:00 pm. Our Dance 
Party will be hosted by our own Husband & Wife duo, 
Tony Diovio and Lori Adams.

Do you remember Dick Clark & American Bandstand? 
Arnold’s & Happy Days?

We will turn the Clubhouse into Arnold’s and dance 
the night away to 50’s & 60’s music.

BYOB, your own snacks, and dress if you feel festive, 
but not necessary. There will be a 50/50

FUTURE DATES FOR THIS SEASON….
APRIL
1 Old Fashioned Dance Party 7:00 pm – 10:00 pm
6 Ice Cream Social, Entertainment 7:00 p.m.
7 Koffee Klatsch 9:00 a.m. 
8 Bunco

  EARTH DAY - APRIL 22
Help protect our planet, plant a tree, recycle or grow 

your own vegetables.  Small things can help.

ATTENTION FOREST PARK RESIDENTS
PEOPLE NEEDED for FOREST PARK 
ACTIVITIES:
Some of our faithful, talented, caring volunteers are 

stepping down.
Below are areas that will need to be filled:
Line Dancing
Welcome Back Program 
Duplicate Bridge
Men to cut up damaged aluminum to be recycled. 
Note If you have a damaged aluminum article, please 

place it with our trash on Tuesday and Fridays, it will be 
taken to the RV park to be cut up and sold, the money 
goes to Social Club 

These are a few of the areas we need volunteers. If 
you would like more information about these positions, 
please contact Mary Diaz at fppoainc@gmail.com in the 
office with your choice.
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PLUS STANDARD INSTALLATION

WHITE VINYL
SINGLE HUNG
4 window minimum. Up to 52’’ Wide 
BEAT RISING UTILITY BILLS

ENERGY
EFFICIENT
WINDOWS$185

A N Y S I Z E

BEST PRICESON
IMPACT
WINDOWS
AVAILABLE!

WINDOWS&DOORS
NOPRESSURE, GUARANTEED!

(239) 337-2287

A Family Owned Business • Lic# CBC1257807

Hurricane Protection Available

A HEARTY THANK YOU!
By:  Joyce Hines

 Our Forest Park Social Club wishes to give a hearty 
thank you to Pam Salk who planned, decorated for, and 
executed our fall Halloween party.  a great time was had by 
all who attended! Pam's initiative is greatly appreciated.

And speaking of appreciation, how about the residents 
who suggested our newest activity, "The Gathering of the 
States"...Pam Silk, Julie Seubert and Robyn Johnson?   A 
special thanks to Duke and Robyn who built and donated 
the tables used for the 'gathering'.

This activity provides our residents with a chance to 
mix, mingle, and to meet our new residents and renters. 
"The Gathering of the States" has been eagerly attended 
thanks to our three innovative thinkers!

Finally, Social Club wishes to acknowledge the 
Nufryks, Marilyn and Nick, who, for many years, have 
been donating their time on the two Sundays before 
our Social Club sponsored dinners to sell tickets to our 
park residents. Thank you, Marilyn and Nick, for your 
continue dedication to our park!      

 The people mentioned above are just a few of our park's 
many volunteers. Each and every one of us is, not only a 
resident of Forest Park, but also a member of our Social 

Club.  There are many opportunities to volunteer in Forest 
Park...as a board member, in our clubs and activities, and 
with our Social Club which initiates activities throughout 
the year. All one needs to do is to look at the list on page 
3 in our park phone book; then, call the person in charge 
of the activity in which you are interested ...or simply say 
"yes" when asked to give a helping hand. This is your 
park...help us to make it special!

KOFFEE KLATSCH                                                                                         
By Madeline Preston

Friday, April 21 at 9:00 AM in the clubhouse.  Bring 
your own coffee cup. Just conversation with other ladies.

MEN’S COFFEE KLATSCH
FRIDAY, APRIL 14 at 8:00 
Join the men for conversation and a free coffee & 

donut. Please bring your own coffee cup
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AllWeather Inc.

PAID ADVERTISEMENT BY:

1-800-297-3758 • www.YourBestRoof.com

Not All Roofers Are Created Equal!
When choosing a business to do work on your home it is important to consider all 
the factors.  Sometimes the cheapest option is not the best. Keep these tips in 
mind the next time you choose a service provider, especially a roofer.

How Many Years in Business?
This demonstrates expertise in the field.  If a warranty is involved it shows the company’s ability 
to stand behind it.  If a company has been around for a long time, it is probably for a good 
reason.

Who Is Doing the Actual Work?
Does the company use subcontractors or their own employees?  Employees tend to me more 
reliable because the business owner holds them accountable day-to-day versus subcontractors 
who can come and go.

Consider More Than The Price!
A roof is a durable product meant to last for years.  When it comes to durable goods for your 
home like roofs, air conditioners, windows, etc. who installs them can be an important factor.  
Remember the old adage “Good work isn’t cheap...Cheap work isn’t good...”

CHECK BACK NEXTMONTH FOR MOREROOFING TIPS!

Please do not tape signs or notices to the Clubhouse 
doors as the paint is coming off.  Please use the bulletin 
boards or the marquee instead.  Thank you.

We have received complaints regarding 
residents walking their dogs and not picking 
up after them. Kindly pick up after your dog. 
If you walk your dog at night, please carry a 

flashlight and a doggy bag and clean up after your pet.  
Dog feces are unsightly and are health hazards.  Please be 
considerate of your neighbors.    (If you observe someone 
not picking up after their pet, you may remind them to do 
so, or take a photo of the person and contact the office.)

If you have questions or concerns about 
the park, please do not approach employees 
or contractors.  Please direct your questions 
or concerns to the Board member in charge 
of the relevant area, or you may fill out the 
comment form at the office and it will be given to the 
appropriate director.  Thank you.

    APPLAUSE FROM THE CHORALEERS
     by Joyce Hines

Your Forest Park Choraleers wish to thank all those 
who attended our annual Spring Fling, STEP BACK IN 
TIME.  We hope that everyone enjoyed the performance 
as much as we enjoyed practicing for and presenting our 
program. Also appreciated are your donations which 
help us to cover the costs of our activity. The Choraleers 
originated when Tom McClain suggested to Marge 
Elliot, a retired music teacher from PA, that she start 
a chorus in Forest Park. And so...the Choraleers were 
born!  Eventually, Marge and her husband Eric moved 
to Shell Point, thus leaving us without a director. A year 
passed, when Reggie Harvey, chorus member and the 
Choraleers' strongest advocate, came to me with the 
name of a possible director. Marilynn Parkinson, an 
Old Bridge resident and former music teacher, agreed to 
direct our group. Along with Marilynn came several Old 
Bridge residents who agreed to join 
our small ranks.  Several Old Bridge 
people are still singing with us. Last 
year, Marilynn told us that she was 
officially retiring. This left us, once 
again,  without a director.  We hired 
Paul Brewer, who handed the job 
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to his son, Josh Zilberman.  Josh, a talented musician, 
directed us for our rehearsals and during the Anniversary 
Dinner.  Due to another commitment, he was unable 
to direct during the Spring Fling.  Marilyn Parkinson 
stepped up to the plate to direct and accompany us!  As a 
bonus, she secured her performing partner, Oleg Timuta, 
a  Master Violinist who has performed with orchestras 
and touring groups throughout Europe.  Our audience was 
serenaded by this amazing duo...what a great addition to 
our show.  THANK YOU, MARILYNN AND OLEG!  
Also we wish to lead a round of applause for Verland 
West and Jim Ullrey, our sound technicians. 

If you are interested in joining the Choraleers during 
the 2017-18 season, please contact Joyce Hines: 724-
689-5174!  We are always looking for people who have a 
passion for music and who enjoy singing.  

SUPPORT OUR VEGGIE MAN         
Don’t forget…our Veggie Man will be 

here every Thursday from 8 AM to 12 noon 
in front of the Clubhouse (unless it rains).  
Please note that he switched his regular 
day from Fridays to Thursdays.  He will 
have fresh produce, along with home baked 
breads, pies, jams and more.  Come on out and 
take advantage of nature’s bounty.

FOREST PARK WEB SITE:
By Jan Harmon

If you have access to the internet via any electronic 
gadget you will want to be sure and bookmark our Forest 
Park site. Since our Newsletter goes to press early in 
the month there are changes in events and dates on the 
calendar page that are incorrect when you receive the 
latest addition. Gail Ford always keeps the Newsletter 
that is on our site (http://www.forestparkonline.com/
calendar/default.html) up to date. Check this page often 
to be sure you have the latest information.

Other information available there includes many 
documents and forms of interest to our residents. I have 
just added a new link called "FORMS" on the navigation 
list. A lot of the forms and information you need for the 
park are included there. Of interest is the new VOICE 
link to the Lee County Sheriffs site and to the form you 
need to fill out to have your home observed during your 
absence, either for vacation or for the summer. This year 
it can only be done on line, not via a paper filled out in the 
office. Here is the direct link to that form: #http://www.
forestparkonline.com/Documents/Forms/VOICE%20

Vacation%20Home%20Form.htmHowever, you will find 
it much easier to go to the Forms page and click on the link, 
which will bring up the page in your web browser to fill in 
and electronically file. All of our Membership and Board 
meeting minutes are included under the DOCUMENTS 
listing. If you want to know what is going on in your 
absence, be sure to check out those pages. If you need to 
contact any of our board members, their information can 
be found on the CONTACT Page.

There are many clubs listed under the ACTIVITIES 
link which includes a page dedicated to all of the Forest 
Park clubs and activities, however it has not been kept up 
to date, as those who are in charge of these events have 
not given me any new information. If you are an officer 
in any of the clubs or have charge of any event, I can give 
you a direct link to that page in order for you to keep it up 
to date. This is a great way to keep others informed of your 
activities. If you would like more information on doing 
this please contact me at webmaster@forestparkonline.
com. 

Our Photo Gallery has images of most of our activities. 
You can even print or share any photo you would like 
from that page. Enjoy seeing what your neighbors and 
friends are doing. 

Of interest to those looking to live in Forest Park there 
is a CLASSIFIED page listing all For Sale, For Rent, 
or wanting to rent. Be sure to point anyone interested in 
living here to that page. It is updated weekly. 

To those leaving for the season, be sure to stay 
informed by reading the latest newsletter on the NEWS 
link at www.forestparkonline.com and have a happy and 
safe summer.

Please do not prop open any of our 
doors in the Clubhouse or Activities 
Buildings, including the kitchen 
door.  A small black garden snake was 
discovered in the kitchen cabinets, and 
may have slipped in when the kitchen 
door was propped open. 

There are 2 types of main entry doors for our buildings, 
"Manual" and "Handicapped."  The handicapped doors 
should only be operated using the automatic pad, and not 
manually forced open.  The doors operate on magnetic 
locks and timers which can malfunction if improperly 
forced open or propped open.  Your cooperation is 
appreciated.	
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MOBILE HOME DEPOT
Your Mobile Home Parts Warehouse!

DOORS  • A/C UNITS • Low-E WINDOWS
ALUMINUM PRODUCTS • RV ACCESSORIES

SCREEN ROOMS • HURRICANE PANELS 
54” x 27” TUBS/SHOWERS

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 

LIC #: CAC1818340

 A/C Installs!A/C Installs!

(239) 543-3300 
14940 N. Cleveland Ave. 

N. Ft. Myers:

HOLY TRINITY
PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

19251 N. Tamiami Trail
N. Ft. Myers, FL 33903

(239 567-2246)
Living for Christ through Worship, Discipleship, Service and Fellowship

Contemporary Service 8:30 am
Traditional Services 10:30 am

Adult Bible Study 9:30 am 
Children's Sunday School  9:30 am 
We are a Stephen Ministry Church

Rev. Dr Valerie Bell - Pastor
Email: admin@htpc-nfm.com      Website: www.htpc-nfm.com

LAWN MOWING HOURS
7 AM to 11 PM June 1 through August 

31st and 8 AM to 11 PM September 
1st through May 1st. 

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES
By Pam Maynard

All articles should be sent to Julie Seubert at: 
fpsocialnews@gmail.com by the 12th of each month 
for the following month’s newsletter.  Julie is the new 
Editor of our Newsletter beginning this month.   I would 
appreciate you writing your information in the email 
in place of an attachment, if possible. Any questions or 
concerns please email her at the above address or call 
her at715-571-4246.  .Please remember the newsletter 
continues to run every month all summer long. During 
the summer months, when the newsletters arrive in the 
office at the end of each month, watch the marquee for the 
newsletters to be picked up in the Clubhouse and Activity 
Building. They will not be delivered to your home during 
the summer months, so don’t forget to stop and pick up 
your copy. If you have any special events or places you 
are visiting this summer or if something exciting happens 
wherever your travels take you, please share your story 
and pictures with your Forest Park friends by sending 
them to fpsocialnews@gmail.com. Enjoy your summer, 
travel safely, we will be looking forward to seeing you 
in the fall. 

FOREST PARK CALENDAR
Gail Ford is the person who handles the updates to 

the calendar. View the calendar anytime and see the 
most current information at the following website: www.
forestparkonline.com this also allows you to view it in 
various formats i.e., weekly, monthly, etc. Please contact 
Gail for calendar changes at: gailford39@gmail.com or 
call her 603-440-5122.

NO SOLICITING 

Forest Park has a clear non-solicitation policy posted 
at the front of the community.  However, there are 
several companies that persist in soliciting our residents.  
Unfortunately, there have been situations where residents 
have been taken advantage of by solicitors. 

The most frequent violators include companies which 
sell water/water purification systems, tree trimming 
services, telephone/cable/internet services, and air 
conditioning companies.  These companies may offer 
free services, such as water quality testing, A/C check, 
etc.  Another tactic they employ is implying that they 
provided a service in the past to you or to your neighbors, 
or that they are conducting a survey.

Residents are encouraged to never open the door if 
you do not recognize the individual.  Tell the individual 
through the window that they are trespassing and must 
leave immediately.  If they do not leave, please call the 
Lee County Sheriff (non-emergency number) at 239-477-
1000.  The Sheriff will come out and escort them off of 
the property.

V.O.I.C.E. Vacation House Check Program 
Update

The Lee County Sheriff’s Office has informed us that 
enrollment for VOICE vacation house checks must be 
completed online, and they no longer accept paper forms.  
Below is the procedure for enrolling in the program. It's 
fairly simple and asks for most of the same information 
which was on the paper form.  The fields mark with a red 
* are mandatory.

The program is available for 6 months and you must 
reenroll after 6 months.  (The website says the maximum 
is 2 weeks but it is actually 6 months.)  Please note that 
you must have an email address to enroll (or be able to 
provide an email for a family member, friend, etc.) so that 
they can send you a confirmation.   To enroll online:
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...continued on page 8

APRIL BIRTHDAYS   

Jack Watson 1
Charlie Naylor  04 
Rufus Durden   9 
Harold Bradsher  9
Jim Ullrey  12
Robert Preston  14
Dick Lewis  15
Peg Hull  17
Jim Schleter  19
Delano Cline   21
ET Thomas 22
Dean Hull  23
Mavis Pechette 23
Polly Naylor     28
Karen Weaver  24 
Helen Ayers   28
Patrick Beconder  28
Bill Sheehan  30

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES    
Pete & Nancy Lawrence April 14, 1960                
Nick & Marilyn Nufryk April 27, 

1957

1.Gotohttp://www.forestparkonline.com/Documents/
Forms/VOICE%20Vacation%20Home%20Form.htm 
You can bookmark this page so that you can find it quickly.

2.  Click on Vacation House Check Requests (on the 
bottom left side).

3.  Select "Vacation Requests."
4.  Click on "Start Report."
5.  Complete each field and those marked with a red 

asterisk * are mandatory.  You cannot proceed to the next 
screen without completing those fields.  

6.  Once you have completed each field, select the 
"Continue" button.  There will be 3 or 4 screens depending 
upon the information you provide. 			 

7. Once you have completed all screens, select the 
"Done" button.   

If you return prior to the date you originally provided, 
please notify VOICE by calling 239-477-1000 and let 
them know so that there are no surprise encounters. (If a 
VOICE volunteer sees a car, lights on unexpectedly, etc., 
they will check for intruders.) 

THANK YOU!!
Thank you to our wonderful group of volunteers who 

assist in the reception area.  These gals greet you with 
a friendly smile and help with copying, faxing, clerical 
projects and providing general information.  We could 
not provide the level of service offered without them, and 
we appreciate their dedication.  Our reception volunteers 
are:  Sherrill Wright, Sheila Fitzgerald, Edie Hosey, 
Teresa Jones, Jean Keech, Mary Kurucz, Pam Salk, and 
Pat Schuren.   Thanks for volunteering and giving our 
community the most precious thing you will ever own – 
your time and talent.

If you would like to include your birthday or 
anniversary in future newsletters, you may email the 
date(s) to the office at fppoainc@gmail.com

FAREWELLS
 Mary Elizabeth Jane Roberston
John Ritchie
Bill Henderson  

WI FI UPDATE  
By Doug Ford			

When Park residents take advantage of 
the new technology built into "Smart" TVs, 

or with added devices like Roku, Comcast, 
Amazon Fire etc., that turn a regular TV into a 

“Smart” TV, and connect to the Park's Wi-Fi, there is 
adverse impact on our band width. In many cases, settings 
can be changed to lower the impact on our Wi-Fi system. 
For instance downloads could be scheduled at night and 
at a lower definition. Please read the manuals that come 
with these devices. We are seeing that some individuals 
are each using 15 to 20% of the Park’s band width. 

Use Caution in Hiring Contractors!
When you need to hire a contractor for work on your 

home (roofing, home repairs, lawn maintenance, etc.), 
ask the contractor to provide copies of their business 
license and insurance.  This protects you in the event 
that the contractor is injured on your property. Also ask 
the contractor to provide references.  Get cost estimates 
and warranties in writing, and do not make final payment 
until the work is complete. There is a Resource Book in 
the back of the Clubhouse which contains listings for 
many different types of contractors.  You may also check 
Angie's List, the Better Business Bureau and other online 
rating sources.  A simple Google search on the business 
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name may provide additional information. Pease ask any 
outside contractor to stop by the office to register and 
provide copies of their license and insurance.  Better safe 
than sorry! For more information on Florida consumer 
complaints, visit: 

http://www.stateofflorida.com/Portal/DesktopDefault.
aspx?tabid=57

Friends show their love in times of trouble, not in 
happiness.

RESOURCE BOOK
In the clubhouse there is a Resource Book which has 

been put together by members of Forest Park.
These are referrals or warning of how outside vendors 

have performed in the Park. Before you hire someone, 
please check the book to see if someone in the Park has 
used that particular company or person. If you would like 
to add a name or business, you may do so.

IMPORTANT RECYCLE REMINDER 
FROM WASTE PRO

Please do not place any plastic bags 
in your recycle container.   Plastic bags 
should be placed in your regular trash 
bins or dropped off at grocery stores 
which recycle (see below for additional 
information).  Thank you for your cooperation! 

 PLEASE RECYCLE THE FOLLOWING:
•Aluminum - Empty cans and aluminum foil.
•Corrugated cardboard boxes - Please flatten, and 

either cut down or fold to a size of no more than 4' X 4' 
flattened. Staples and tape do not have to be removed.

•Glass - Clear & color food and beverage jars and 
bottles. Please rinse and remove food and other contents. 
Labels, rings and lids on glass containers are acceptable.

•Juice cartons – All drink boxes and milk/juice cartons.
•Magazines - Including catalogs and printed material 

with glossy pages.
•Mixed paper - Brown paper bags, junk mail, envelopes, 

copier paper, pizza boxes, cardboard egg cartons, paper 
towel & toilet paper rolls, cereal and shoe boxes.

•Newspapers - Includes all paper that is distributed 
with or as part of general circulation newspapers.

•Plastics - With the recycling symbol Recycle #1-2 
PET and HDPE containers such as beverage bottles, 
dishwashing soap bottles, shampoo bottles, plastic milk 
jugs, and detergent bottles.

•Steel and tin cans - Please rinse or remove contents 
(empty aerosol cans are OK too).

•Telephone books
For more recycling information, to order bins or carts, 

please call Waste Pro at 239-337-0800 or visit www.
wasteprousa.com

ITEMS THAT CANNOT BE RECYCLED
•Ceramics
•Christmas lights
•Coat hangers
•Computers, printers or other office equipment
•Electric cords
•Garden hoses
•Glass cookware/bakeware
•Household items - Cooking pots & pans, toasters, etc.
•Light bulbs (incandescent or fluorescent)
•Mirrors
•Plastic bags
•Plastics - Unnumbered or without recycle symbol
•Porcelain
•Styrofoam - Egg cartons, food containers, or packing 

material
•Window or auto glass

HELPFUL RECYCLING TIPS
•Please do NOT place any recyclables in plastic bags.

All clean recyclables may be placed together loosely 
in the same bin or cart.

•Separating newspapers is not required, but newspapers 
can be placed in brown paper bags (no plastic bags 
please).

•If your recycle bin is full, put excess recyclables into 
brown paper bags.

•Plastic bags and Styrofoam containers can be recycled 
at local grocery stores with designated recycling bins.

•Fluorescent light bulbs can be recycled at a major 
home improvement store.

•Place yard waste at curb for the scheduled Wednesday 
pick up only. Please use a cart or can for loose cuttings, 
avoid using plastic bags. Paper yard waste bags are 
available at local hardware stores.

DID YOU KNOW?
Plastic Bags are NOT recyclable.
They clog the separating system and are the leading 

contamination issue that cause loads to end up in the 
landfill. Please do not put recyclables into plastic bags.

Paper or Plastic? No Thanks!

Take reusable bags with you every time you go 
shopping.
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NOTICE BOARD RULES 
By Sherrill Wright

The Computer Club has volunteered to look after the 
Social Club Notice Boards.

Please write your ad on a 3X5 or 4x6 card, with the 
Date in the upper right hand corner. Please leave your 
notice with reception at the office and they will see that 
it is given to me.

If necessary, I will re-type a notice for clarity.

Real Estate notices will be removed after 90 days.

Articles "For Sale or Wanted" will be removed after 
60 days.  

The Computer Club will take a picture of an item/
house etc., to include in the ad, for a nominal donation 
to the club.

Please contact Sherrill Wright with any further 
questions you may have @ 239-349-3827 or Email: 
sherrilljwright@yahoo.ca  Also, please let me know if 
you want your posting removed.

The Forest Park website now has a Classified section 
for all articles for sale, including a listing of Homes for 
Sale/Rent and Homes Wanted. This is the same listing as 
on our Notice Boards.

If any resident has a home they would like to list for 
sale or remove a listing, please leave a note with reception 
or phone Sherrill Wright – 239-349-3827 or email – 
sherriljwright@yahoo.ca         

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
By: Mike Flanning

Welcome to the Summer Volunteers, remember the 
security bag will be in the Activities Building Daily. You 
will receive a monthly schedule.  Thank you for your help 
for the summer months.

A BIG THANK YOU!! to all the Winter Volunteers.  
Everyone have a safe and enjoyable Summer.
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UNDER YOUR MOBILE
HOME LATELY?LOOKED

full page

If your home moves even a few inches during a storm your home will
suffer severe damage.  Loose tie downs do not protect your home,
                  they must be tightened every 3 to 5 years. Have your tie-           
                         downs inspected NOW, before the storms!

• Hurricane Anchors • Tie Downs
• Leveling • Blocking • Carport Tie Downs
• Stabilizing Devices • Roof-Over Strapping

Are Your Tie Downs Tight?

• Replace Rusted Anchors • Add Anchors
• Longitudinal Stabilizing • Retro-fit to Current State Standards

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life • Prevent Soft Floors • Lower Your Electric Bills
• Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House!

Underhome
Photos Provided

239-244-8795
1-800-681-3772

• State Licensed Mobile Home Installer • Insured
• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

• FREE INSPECTIONS & ESTIMATES • MILITARY & SENIOR DISCOUNTS
                                    • FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

Licensed by the 
State of Florida

#IH/102549/1

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

We
Fix Soft 
Floors

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION
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THOUGHTS OF AN FPPOA BOARD 
MEMBER
By Judy Birkhead

There has been a problem in recent times in getting 
people to run for the board which had seldom been a 
problem in the past. Perhaps this has been because of 
the opinion that too many controversies have placed an 
unnecessary burden on the board. Whenever an issue 
is brought up which may cause disagreements among 
residents or a significant amount of opposing views, it 
would be wise to put these issues for a vote, following 
guidelines in the by-laws, among the general membership 
for their decision and, whatever the results be, all must 
accept and live with that – thus the board is relieved of 
accusations of being too one sided etc. Or promoting a 
personal agenda. This would be true even in setting up the 
rules and regulations (even though the Board as managers 
of the park have a right and responsibility to do so) – it 
is the residents who must abide by that and thus would 
be wise to consult their opinion on this. I believe it is 
important to take this approach providing, of course, that 
none of that is in conflict with our governing documents 
or local, state and federal mandates. From past personal 
experiences serving on many boards and heading many 
organizations, this has always been a successful approach 
on sharing some of the burden with the membership itself.

2017 BOD & GM DATES     
Apr. 20, 2017 Board Meeting
Apr. 27, 2017 Membership Meeting

FOREST PARK VISITORS WRISTBANDS
Visitors unaccompanied by Forest 

Park residents must wear wristbands 
when using park recreational 
facilities (pool, mini-golf, etc.). The 

wristbands are now available in the park office (2 per 
family and additional bands may be requested).  The 
bands stretch but if they are not large enough you may 
pin them to clothing, attach them to a key chain or just 
bring them along.   

Please remember that all owners are responsible for 
their visitors who must comply with all Forest Park 
Rules & Regulations.  Thank you for your anticipated 
cooperation to assist in maintaining the security of our 
park. 

Reminder - Please Be Conscientious & 
Conserve Energy

Please remember to turn up the air conditioner 
thermostats to 78 when you leave the Clubhouse & 
Activities buildings (just like you would do at your home). 
The air conditioners have been left running overnight on 
several occasions.  This places an undue strain on them 
especially during summer months, and increases our 
electrical bill. Please be considerate.

Trash, Horticulture & Waste Disposal 
Reminder….

Just a refresher on our Rules & Regulations 
for trash, horticulture and waste disposal...
•	 Trash bags which weigh more than 30 lbs. 
will not be picked up.
•	 Trash bags must be tied or they will not be 
picked up.

•	 Horticulture bags must be tied or they will not be 
picked up.

•	 Loose horticulture clippings must be 4 feet or less, 
tied & bundled & not more than 30 lbs.

•	 Cardboard should go out on Wednesdays with 
recyclables.

•	 Any outside contractor doing work at your home - 
tree trimming, lawn maintenance, home remodeling/
repairs MUST haul off their own trimming and 
refuse.  It will not be picked up by our maintenance 
crew.

The full list of rules is available on our website at 
www.forestparkonline.com, or you may contact the office 
if you have any questions.

Education is when you read the fine print; experience is 
what you get when you don’t

HAZARDOUS WASTE
Lee County has very strict regulations regarding 

hazardous material disposal.  The Board voted to approve 
the initiative to have all residents place paint, pesticides, 
chemicals, florescent bulbs and gas bottles at curbside.

Park employees will pick up these materials on 
Tuesday and Friday and log them in.  These articles will 
be stored and disposed of in the appropriate manner by 
staff members.

The rules and regulations have been changed to reflect 
the process.
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GREEN TREE STICKER

There is a little green tree sticker available in 
the office that goes on the LEFT SIDE OF YOUR 
BACK WINDOW of your car. All residents with 

automobiles should have this highly visible authorization 
to be in the Park. This will help the safety patrol on their 
nightly rounds.  If you are temporary resident and don’t 
want any stickers on your window, them scotch tape it 
there while you are here.

BLUE BARREL RECYCLE
The blue barrel is used for all other types 

of re-cycling such as paper, metal, plastic, 
etc. This is a separate Program from our 
regular trash that is picked up on Tuesdays 
and Fridays. The re-cycle truck comes on 

Wednesdays.

* Meets New FL. Building Code Requirements *
Licensed & Insured • CG CO33977 • CC CO42787

MySafeFloridaHome.com
PARTICIPATING
CONTRACTOR

MADE IN THE

W
in

d
 Zone Requirements

approved

Meets All Florid
a

**FREE ESTIMATES**
Evening & Weekend 

Appointments Available.

All installers are company employees.
All work guaranteed. AMS Certified.

Insurance Roof
Certifications

100% FINANCING
AVAILABLE (*W.A.C.)

The Only Patented, Lifetime Aluminum Roof-Over System you will ever need!
Energy Efficient • Lower Your Electric Bill

AMS is Rated Florida’s #1 Remodeler 
by Qualified Remodeler Magazine for 2011

Lifetime Warranty • Maintenance Free • Custom Tri-Bend Facia • Custom Gutter / Overhang System
At AMS we use only Energy Efficient Custom Rolled Aluminum.  We do not use interlocking pans,

panels, membrane products, or materials that may shrink, dry rot or deteriorate over time.

Visit Our Website www.AMSOFFLA.com

AMS offers the best in Weather-Lok Roof Over • Insulated Vinyl Siding • Window Replacements
Carports & Screen Rooms • Carport Ultra-Fence • Acrylic and Vinyl Enclosures

Storm Protection • Awnings • Deco Kool Ceilings • Patio Covers and more...

We Do 

NOT  Use 

Membrane

Products!

1-800-522-3134

AMS WEATHER-LOKTM ROOFOVER SYSTEM
Available Only at AMS

LIFETIME
TRANSFERABLE
WARRANTY*

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

ALUMINUM CAN RE-CYCLE
By: Social Club

REMINDER Aluminum Cans being collected
Please do Not Use the can as an ashtray. Beer Drinkers, 

Please rinse out the can and turn it over to dry out. 
Everyone Please take the tab off, collect them and take 
your full container to the clubhouse. On kitchen counter, 
there is a Ronald McDonald box that you put the tabs 
into. Betty Campbell takes them to the Ronald McDonald 
where they sell the aluminum. You are helping both 
Social Club and Ronald McDonald House. Our aluminum 
crusher people appreciate your Help.

Please remember to put your washed out, dry aluminum 
cans. In a bag and place UNDER YOU MAILBOX early 
Tuesday morning for pick up. Please make sure your cans 
are rinsed CLEAN and DRY. Please place away from 
trash bags. DO NOT place plastic, glass or metal cans 
in the bag. Those go in the blue recycle bins. Money 
collected for can recycle helps pay some of the costs of 
Social Club activities. It benefits all residents of Forest 
Park. Please place your aluminum cans out near your 
mailbox either Monday night, or very early on Tuesday 
morning. To make the job easier, we are asking that you 
take the tabs off your cans. It takes as long to take the tabs 

P.O. Box 1023 , Venice, FL 34284-1023
941-375-3699
941-882-1801 - Fax

For Advertising Information Please Contact
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EXERCISE PROGRAM            
…NEW EXERCISE PROGRAM…  
Every Tuesday morning at 9 o’clock in the 

clubhouse, we now have our own personal 
exercise trainer. Et. Thomas does a class, 
“TONE AND STRETCH” which has very 
easy stretching movements for our bodies. Great for your 
arthritis, your balance and your eye/hand coordination. 
At the end of our exercise class, we get a massage on our 
back shoulder muscles. Come and join use for this new 
program. 9:00 AM Tuesday’s in the clubhouse

EASY WATER EXERCISE        
Most of the water exercises are the same as the 

Tuesday & Saturday exercises, except they are done in 
the pool. This means less stress on the joints plus we 
get those healthy rays of sunshine at the same time. We 
have a great time exercising and catching up on the latest 
in Forest Park. Classes run from 10:30 to 11:30 A.M. 
Monday-Friday at the pool and start in the fall 
through spring. Exercises are also subject 
to weather cooperating

 HORSESHOE PIT IS READY…
Our new horseshoe pit is ready for 

play!  Come on out and enjoy the lovely 
weather and toss some horseshoes!  You 
can play competitively or just for fun!  The 
equipment is located in the Bocce shed.  

Remember to use flashing lights
or flashlights when you are riding

or walking at night.

Please Save Your Aluminum Can Pull Tabs to 
Benefit the Ronald McDonald House
By: Betty Campbell

Please save your aluminum can pull tabs to benefit the 
Ronald McDonald House.  You can make an incredible 
impact by helping provide a home away from home for 
families during treatment of their seriously ill children.  
Please deliver them to the Clubhouse & deposit in the 
box, deliver to me at 608 Pine Grove Ct., or give me a call 
and I will pick them up.

off the cans as it does to run the crushing machine. You 
take the tabs off and bag them, when you have a full bag, 
bring the tabs to the Clubhouse.

If animals have moody days, they handle them better than 
humans do

WORKING ARTIST
By Sonde Johnson

Let me introduce myself, I am a working artist with a 
working studio to teach painting, do commission work 
and show work. I have some supplies and work space to 
share. If you are interested, please contact me at 239-470-
1638.

BID EUCHRE
By: Una Preston

Needed:  More Players
We play Bid Euchre every Saturday Night at 6:30 

PM in the Activities Building. There is a Signup sheet 
in the Activities Building on the cabinet near the Water 
Machine. Please sign up if you anticipate playing on 
Saturday Night. We would like to have more players join 
us. 
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We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes

 BINGO                     
 By: Anne Domingos

Please joins us on Tuesdays at 6:45 
for 7:00 pm Bingo in the Clubhouse 
each week. Cards are $.50 with a 
minimum purchase of four cards. 
Night Owl cards are 25 cents. All three 

Bingo’s go all year round. Check your calendar in the 
newsletter each month. There is a new addition to our 
BINGO games. You put a quarter into a “money ball pot.” 
The first number called is the “special number” so that if 
you bingo on that number, you will win the money that 
has been collected in the money ball pot plus the money 
that is allotted for the game that you won. If the money 
ball pot was not won, the amount is saved from week 
to week until someone is the winner. Come and Enjoy 
Playing Bingo!

We are in “NEED” of Bingo callers, women and 
men are all welcome. One the job training!! Come join 
in the fun. It takes volunteers to keep these activities 
going in our Park.

Thank you.
Contact Mike Fanning 239-565-0431

FRIDAY NIGHT BRIDGE
By: Trish Tegeler

We are playing bridge every Friday night in the Club 
House. If you are interested in playing there is a signup 
sheet in the club house. Please put your name and phone 
number on the sheet or call Trish Tegeler at 239-567-
0148.

BUNCO...
Co- Chairpersons Chriss and Phyllis Sexton

 April 8  starting 7 PM
A dice game and horse racing.  Lots of fun!

COMPUTER CLUB
By: Sherrill Wright

Recycle: Don’t throw away your used ink cartridges!
I take them to Office Max and get a credit for them, 

which is then donated back to the Computer Club. 
There is a collection container on the Activity 
room counter. If we have fulfilled our 
quota, they are donated to a local school 
for them to do the same.
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The Computer Club can no longer accept old 
computers, printers or other old equipment. If you 
have any items you wish to recycle, please check with 
us before leaving them in the activities building. Some 
items we may be able to recycle on Freecycle.org. or you 
can check with Hope Hospice, Goodwill etc. If they won’t 
accept them, they can be put out with your garbage and 
will be recycled through our electronic recycler. Make 
sure you wipe your hard drive on any computer.

Thanks for your cooperation on this, Sherrill

The Computer Club is a group of friendly people who 
meet every Thursday, 2:00-4:00 PM to help each other 
with computer issues. If you have a problem related 
to computers, or a skill you think might benefit others, 
YOU ARE WHO WE NEED IN OUR CLUB! Please 
come and join the group. A donation of $10/household 
per winter season would be appreciated to help with 
meeting expenses, new equipment etc. We take a break 
and have coffee and cookies around 3:00 PM to socialize. 
Most members use Windows, but some use Linux or 
Macs and most software programs are compatible with 
each system. Each week, we usually have a person 
show something they are experienced in, or something 
interesting we have seen maybe online or in an article. 
If anyone is having a problem, we ask them o bring 
their unit to the club meeting, then we will focus on that 
particular problem. In many cases, the club can help fix 
the problem. If not, we can usually define the situation 
in cases where professional help is needed. If you have a 
particular interest, a new piece of equipment like an iPad 
or similar tablet or IPhone that you would like to show 
and demonstrate, please join us. This also includes your 
friends and family who might be visiting. If you have a 
particular need, or problem that you would like help with, 
please come along and join us, but try and let us know in 
advance so we can schedule it for that week’s meeting. 
We need people who are familiar with Tablets and Cell 
Phones who would volunteer to do some instructing or 
help others during our sessions. We have cables for iPads 
that will allow them to be connected to our projector.

Contact: Sherrill or John Wright @ 239.349.3827, 
email fpcclub@yahoo.com

WiFi – Doug Ford – 239.731.2028 or Jim Schleter – 
239.543.4681

CRAFT CLUB    
By Diana Power     

 A GREAT BIG THANK YOU to everyone 
in Forest Park that donated all of your 
treasures to our Trash to Treasure sale. You 
helped us to succeed at the sale. Left overs 
were given to the Salvation Army who gives 
many things to Veterans for free. Most of our money 
earned goes to the abused women of Fort Myers, Veterans 
of Fort Myers and to people here in Forest Park. So thank 
you for giving us the opportunity to give back to others 
in the area.

 March was again a very busy month for craft club. 
Along with the craft sale, chicken and biscuit dinner, 
we enjoyed listening to Fran from the Veterans explain 
why the Valor Bears we make are so important. Everyone 
enjoyed a spring luncheon which was our way of saying 
thank you for all of their time volunteering.   Craft club 
is going to settle down in April but we will still meet , 
enjoy the friendships we have made, and finish making 
crafts that we have started. Still making spoon flowers, 
plastic fish and plastic flowers for lights. Also planning 
to present Valor Bears to some Veterans in Forest Park.

You are always welcome to join us any Wednesday 
from 9-11.

DUPLICATE BRIDGE
Forest Park has had chairpersons of Duplicate Bridge 

leave their position. There will be no more of this card 
game played in our park. Do you like to play Duplicate 
Bridge? If you would be interested in starting the game 
again, please contact Mary at the Office. She has the 
materials that is used for Duplicate Bridge.

FOREST PARK BOOK CLUB
By Gail Ford  

  Our Book Club book for March was “silver Star” 
by Jeannette Walls as I was unable to reserve “The 
Nightingale”  by Kristin Hannah.  Next season our first 
Book Club meeting will be November 17 at 1 PM  in the 
activities building.  I was able to reserve 5 copies of “The 
Nightingale”.

   I have got to STOP reading book reviews!!  I have 
already put a hold on “Tea Girl of Hummingbird Lane” 
by Lisa See and it isn’t even out yet. Our book group has 
read two of Lisa’s books, “Shanghai Girls” and “Dreams 
of Joy” both wonderful books.  I’ve just finished “Rebel 

...continued on page 16
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Visit www.yourbestroof.com  

AllWeatherRoofing
Florida Licensed Contractors

 #CCC058045 & #CCC1330500

Like us on  
Facebook!

EPAEPA DOEDOE

A+  
Rating! Call Michelle Right Now!

Save 
this 
ad!

We shoot a detailed VIDEO of your roof so you can see EXACTLY  
what the problems are at the time of our FREE estimate. 

YOUR FREE VIDEO ROOF INSPECTION!

This is our way of giving you peace of mind, knowing that we won’t sell 
you anything you don’t need. PLUS, You’ll have our exclusive Transferable  
Lifetime Warranty!!

NEW!

10%

SAVINGS!

Family Roofing Company Celebrates  
More Than 30 Years Of Excellence

Come celebrate with us and get 10% OFF our already low prices!
Hurry, limited time offer!

Manufactured and Mobile Homes is Our Only Business!

We are still #1 since 1984 

Always FREE Estimates!
1-800-297-3758

Queen” by Michelle Moran, a novel of Queen Lakshmi-
India’s Joan of Arc.  I hope some of you read this over 
the summer as it would be a perfect book for discussion.  
Please feel free to recommend books you might like.

HAND AND FOOT CARD GAME
Join us on Sunday nights at 6:00 pm in the Clubhouse 

for the “Hand and Foot” card game. It can be played at 
a table of 6, 4, or 3. All are welcomed! This card Game 
goes all through the summer months.

KARAOKE MONDAYS
By Robyn Johnson

Do you like to sing?
If so- come on down to the clubhouse 

and do some entertaining. Karaoke is the 
1st and 3rd Monday of the month from 
6:00-9:00 pm.

On the 1st Monday of the month you can also come 
and enjoy a Hot Dog Dinner for $4.

This includes beans, coleslaw and chips. The Dinner is 
served from 5:30 – 6:00 pm

Come on down and show us your talent or just sit back 
and enjoy the talent.

The next Hot Dog Dinner is April 3rd!! Hope to see 
you there.

KNITTING/CROCHETING GROUP
By Linda Winship

A knitting and crocheting group will be meeting 
Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m.  We will not be meeting during 
the summer months.  If you have any questions please 
call   Linda Winship,508-951-5508, has volunteered to be 
the coordinator.  See you next fall.	

LADIES BIBLE STUDY
By: Laura Esters

The Ladies’ Bible Study Group meets weekly on 
Thursday mornings from 10:00 A.M. to noon. Our 
members are women from various churches and/or 
denominations.  We have refreshments, a time for sharing 
our concerns, prayer and a study, which is taught from 
both the Old and New Testaments by Laura Esters. 

As so many new folks have moved into our park, we 
believe it is important to let our residents know about this 
activity as well as all the other organizations that the park 
offers. We do not espouse any specific theology, but are 
a group of Christian women who enjoy making friends, 
encouraging and supporting each other as the needs arise, 
and learning about the Bible. 

...continued on page 18
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Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

8 Yrs
Exp.
8 Yrs
Exp.

BEFORE

AFTER

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY
OPERATED
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FOREST PARK HAS A GREAT LIBRARY
There’s a little oasis of knowledge and information 

right here in the Forest Park activities building. No need 
to hop into your car and drive. We have current hardcover 
and paperback books, reference materials, videos, talking 
books large print, magazines and even puzzles. You 
can look up health related issues, financial questions, 
recipes and advice on retirement. Your favorite authors 
are in abundance- James Patterson, Clive Cussler, Janet 
Evanovich, Danielle Steele, John Grisham, Nora Roberts 
and a juicy collection of romances. At the FP Library, you 
don’t need a library card- just step inside, choose your 
media and take it home- for as long as you like, return 
it when you’re done. Your library runs on donations. We 
always need CURRENT popular books, magazines and 
videos. Consider donating books published in 2010 or 
newer to our library. We do not accept older books due to 
space limitations and because we wish to be current and 
fresh in our offerings so please, take older books to the 
North Fort Myers Friends of the Library. We also need 
library style metal bookends and book display easels. 
Why read? “The benefits of all this mental activity include 
keeping your memory sharp, you’re learning capacity 
nimble, and your mind basically hardier as you age… just 
processing the words boosts the brain”

 1 IN 20 CHANCE TO WIN A NEW A/C!!
Need a new air conditioner? Electric bills too high?

Is the unit 10 years or older?

 

If so, then enter to WIN A 
FREE AIR CONDITIONER 
FROM CUSTOM COOLING & 
HEATING!!

Playing the lottery gives you a 1
in 200 million chance you won’t 
have to pay for a new A/C 
system this year. Custom Cooling 
& Heating gives you a 1 in 20 
chance of getting a free air 
conditioner!! We think our odds 
are much better!!! Contest is
available to the first 20 
customers in your park that buy 
a new A/C unit from us in 2017.
                        

CALL TO GET 
YOUR FREE
ESTIMATE 

TODAY!

During the months of November to April we meet at 
the home of Reva Doliana, 849 Hollyberry Court. From 
May to October, Waneta Schafer opens up her house to us 
at 344 Shrub Lane S.  Just come to the door, and walk in--
-we’ll be glad to welcome you! If you have any questions, 
please call Reva at 812-322-3986, Waneta 239-219-7593 
or Laura at 239-210-8010.

MEXICAN TRAIN DOMINOES
By Sheila Fitzgerald

We play Mexican train dominoes on Monday morning 
at 9:00 at the club house.  Everyone is welcome to join 
in.  It’s an easy game to learn if you have never played 
and we have a lot of laughs as we play.  We would love to 
have some new members join us.

Also, I have had a request from two people recently to 
look into starting a second group that would play at 10:00 
rather than 9:00, so they can get their morning exercise 
or swim in before the game.  We would certainly consider 
this if there is enough interest. 

We’re a very informal group, with no permanent 
commitment required.  Just come by on any Monday 
morning and give it a try.

NORTH EAST CLUB
By Barb Wood

Mike, Kathy, Dena and yes even Bill gave everyone 
there a reason to laugh or smile many times over through 
the evening's events. Thank you for the good food and 
another fun night with friends  OMG!!!  How 'bout those 
Easter Bonnets!  So much talent in our park to come up 
with  those "Designer" quality bonnets.  Kudos to all who 
participated.

Did you know you had a professional "Potato Roller" 
living next door or that not everyone can get all their eggs 
into the pail!  Fun fun time! 

Our Annual Picnic is coming up April 10th.  Be sure 
to get your tickets no later than April 6th from Mike and 
Kathy.  A final schedule of events and the dates for next 
season will be available at the Picnic.

Don't forget to bring your place settings, your drink of 
choice AND your ticket.  NO TICKET, NO MEAL.
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PINE TREE KNOTS QUILT CLUB
By Peggy Baker

The Pine Tree Knot Quilters held their annual quilt 
show Sunday March 12. We were honored to welcome 
“Bonita Bonnet” and “Bonnie Bonnet” to  judge our 
summer challenge quilt squares, SunBonnet Sue goes on 
vacation.  (Thank you Susan Flynn and Kathy Fanning.)                                                                                                                                      
The raffle quilt, “Love Letters” was won by Shiela 
Fitzgerald. This year our quit top was made by Marilyn 
Jackson and completed by club members. Our Chinese 
auction provided 23 other winners with various handmade 
items.

Thank you Norm Clear, Bob Combs and Chris Sexton 
for your help.

PINOCHLE
By Doris Pacos

Pinochle is played every Sunday Night at 6:30 PM in 
the Activities Building. Please come and join us in on the 
fun.

FOREST PARK SHUFFLEBOARD 
By Bill Madill, Captain

Well by the time you read this our King & Queen 
tournament will be over, our banquet will be history in 
the archives of Forest Park.  I hope all the 
Shufflers had fun, that is what our league 
is all about! We did a pizza shuffle which 
I thought was a success, and we didn't 
have to worry about leaving a BBQ 
clean.  Over the summer Bob Rispoli 
has volunteered to keep the wed night fun 
night going and I am sure Bob will do a good job, next 
year we are planning on having an orientation Friday to 
give Shuffling instructions to anyone wanting to learn 
how to shuffle. Again we have an open league to anyone 
in the Park, and thanks to Ellsworths sponsorship and our 
Valentines breakfast plus the 50/50 draws we have found 
we can be self-sustaining! The Shuffleboard team is a fun 
organization, yes we do drink beer, in moderation, and 
we do have fun; and what is wrong with that.   Captain 
Bill !  

RED HAT LADIES LUNCHEON      
By Phylis Kliskey and Pat Schuren

The April program of the "Red Hats" will be hosted by 
Madaline Preston and Marilyn Somsel Slipher and held 
on April 6th.   We will be enjoying lunch and then we will 
play a game of Miniature Golf.

Our lunch will be at "Fish Bones" cost will be $15.00- 
Miniature will be $4.00.

Lunch will be at 11:30 am we will meet at the Club 
House at 11:15 am to carpool.please call Madaline Preston 
at  315-651-1735 by MARCH 29th so I can confirm the 
number coming for lunch.

$ Published by: 

For advertising information
please call 941-375-3699
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April Crossword

3/15/2017 Crossword puzzle for April 12, 2003
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Crossword puzzle for
April 12, 2003

ACROSS
1. Waistband
5. Genus of macaws
8. A young woman
12. Cavity
13. Burn with a hot liquid
15. To the windward side
16. Dwarf buffalo
17. Gossiper
18. Leaf of the talipot palm
19. Concavities in a surface
22. Contingencies
23. Collection or series
24. Where the sun rises
26. Person who peels skins from fruits
and vegetables
29. Stableboy
31. Facsimile
32. Smudge
34. Strange or weird
36. Native of Peru
38. Voiceless consonants
40. Valley
41. Ales
43. Horse
45. 10
46. Penstock
48. Increases
50. Teller of untruths
51. Seated oneself
52. Before
54. Digested
61. Grandmothers
63. Parlor
64. Connecting point in a network
65. Cubes with 1 to 6 spots on the
faces
66. Rips
67. Leg joint
68. Killed
69. Confederate general Robert E ___
70. Dispatch

DOWN
1. Herring­like fish
2. A1
3. Cause to overflow
4. Funeral car
5. Cards with just one symbol
6. Hindu princess
7. Male singing range
8. Chinese revolutionary
9. Unable to read
10. Ego
11. Oceans
13. Groups of interconnected
units
14. Citizens of Denmark

20. Snake­like fishes
21. Satisfy
25. Sleigh
26. Sheets of glass in windows
27. The quality of being first­
class
28. Utilize again
29. Command
30. Annoys
31. Lie
33. Product of human
creativity
35. Even
37. Wild sheep of northern
Africa
39. There are 4 in a year

42. Thailand
44. Found on rotary phones
47. The top line of a hill
49. Smells
52. Concludes
53. A horizontal bar
55. East Asian unit of weight
56. Wings
57. Drill
58. Area or region
59. Biblical garden
60. Accomplishment
62. Stitch
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

239.244.8795     800.681.3772
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1 2Patronize the advertisers 
in this month’s newsletter

Ask the business for 
your Community Cash 
ticket OR a copy of 
your receipt & clip this 
ad   

3 Mail it back to us at:
Community Media
PO Box 1023
Venice, FL 34284

4 Every month we draw new 
tickets for CASH PRIZES and 
mail winners a check!

Community Media (Your Newsletter Publisher) Presents: 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
1 drawing for $100
10 drawings for $10In Cash Prizes Available Monthly

Remember, the only way to win is to patronize the 
advertisers in this newsletter.  They are the reason your 
newsletter is free, so show your support!

 • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per quarter( 3 month period)• 
Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to play • 

Contest void where prohibited by law •
• Checks will be mailed within 60 days of drawing date •

More Chances to Win:
Recommend a business you currently use that should 
advertise in this newsletter.  When you continue to use 
them you increase your chances for Community Cash!
Submit to info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

Roger Legg ............................  $100 ............... Century Awnings
Linda Roy................................... $10 ............... Modern Air Conditioning Service
Kathy Fry.................................... $10 ............... Master Plumbers and Septic, Inc.
John Gagne .............................. $10 ............... Underhome Armor, LLC
Alex Campbell ......................... $10 ............... Imperial Electric Service 
Dave Neumore   ..................... $10 ............... Mobile Home Depot
Sherry Carnation .....................$10 ............... Bill the Carpet Guy
Charles Ingram ........................ $10 ............... Jones & Sons Plumbing, Inc.
Elizabeth Panek....................... $10 ............... O.E. Wilson Insurance
Thom Brown............................. $10 ............... Sunset Appliance Service
Tony Stavdohar ....................... $10 ............... 1st Class Handyman Service, Inc.

Drawing Date - 3/13/17

VendorWinner 

April Sudoku

3/15/2017 Sudoku puzzle, Puzzle #1296

http://www.crosswordpalace.com/sudoku/1251/su1296.html 1/1

Sudoku puzzle, Puzzle #1296

How to play: The numbers 1 through 9 will appear once 
only in each row, column, and 3x3 zone. There are 9 such zones 
in each sudoku grid. There is only one correct solution to each 
sudoku. Good luck!

Difficulty level: hard.

Click here for the solution.

Home

More Free Printable Sudokus

Last modified July 26, 2011.
Copyright 2011 Mirroreyes Internet Services Corporation. All Rights Reserved.
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Sudoku solution, Puzzle #1296

Difficulty level: hard.

Back to the puzzle.

Last modified July 26, 2011.
Copyright 2011 Mirroreyes Internet Services Corporation. All Rights Reserved.
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Sudoku puzzle, Puzzle #1296

How to play: The numbers 1 through 9 will appear once 
only in each row, column, and 3x3 zone. There are 9 such zones 
in each sudoku grid. There is only one correct solution to each 
sudoku. Good luck!

Difficulty level: hard.

Click here for the solution.
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More Free Printable Sudokus
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Sudoku solution, Puzzle #1296

Difficulty level: hard.

Back to the puzzle.
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Tony Vadala,
Your Resident Realtor®

Specializes in Mobile Homes

239-898-2120
If you think it’s expensive to hire a professional, 
wait till you hire an amateur.

► Experienced In Saving You Money 
► Expert In The Local Market
► Everything I touch turns to sold
► Selling solutions, not promises
► Converting transactions into relationships
► Gives back to the community 
► Your Realtor for life!

"Free no obligation consultation"
Hire a realtor with all the right tools and credentials

“Your Place In The Sun”
SUN COUNTRY REALTY

OF FLORIDA, INC.
Office (239) 995-6001

ForestParkRealtor.com

Myra Santiago 
REALTOR®

RockStar Realty

www.YourForestParkRealtor.com
Myrasant@gmail.com

Let’s Talk!  239-218-1680

Your Forest Park Resident Realtor®Your Forest Park Resident Realtor®

“Let me show you what 
your home is worth, at 
no charge to you.”

office@claudiasmh.com | www.ClaudiasMH.com

Call 941-473-6557 (Peter)

We are currently expanding
and looking for motivated people.

JOIN OUR TEAM!
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